## Stockbridge Bowl Stewardship Commission Minutes February 18th, 2022

- I. Meeting open at 8 am. by Chair J. Minacci. Those present where, G. Kleinerman, M. Nathan, J. Loiodice M. D., R. McCaffery. On zoom conference, A. Schwerner, P. Kennelly, C. Krasnick, C. Kenny M.D.
- II. Minutes approved from December 3, 2022. Discussion with the need to review and approve minutes from the November 2022 meeting, that needed some corrections.
- III. Updates: J. Loiodice, M. D., stated that there wasn't anything new to add from the last Sewer & Water Committee meeting. G. Kleinerman reported that the Zebra mussel station won't be open until the Memorial Day holiday. M. Nathan, did state that there hasn't been any new meeting about Dredging, as of yet.
- IV. Stockbridge Watershed Management Memorandum was discussed. It was agreed that a prioritized list would be helpful to present to GZA, as they are compiling information for the Lake Management Plan, and needs to be given to them in a timely response. That this prioritized list could be our input to the plan. The conversation included harvesting, dredging, thermal imaging, water testing, hydrological study to determine underwater source (s), drawdowns, herbicides, and hydro raking (lily pad cutting), and education. C. Kenny, M.D. gave the SBA (Stockbridge Bowl Association credit for having this in place, and has concerns about the lake's future, with increased building/ trees cut.
- V. Commission members agreed to compile a list of items prior for inclusion in the plan, to discuss and finalize choices. Chair agreed to make a rough draft with bullet points to send prior to meeting.
- VI. C. Krasnick asked about the harvesting and if it would happen this season; earlier as it had in the past? She was concerned that the harvesting wouldn't get underway and we (town) would be in the same place as the last few years.
- VII. Meeting adjourned at 8:55am. by motion by M. Nathan and seconded by J. Loiodice, M.D. Next meeting is March 4th, 2022; 8am. at Town Hall and a zoom conference.

Respectfully submitted, Jamie M. Minacci, Chairperson